Addition to West Deanery Report 2020
I’m sorry I didn’t mention all our branches individually.  However I feel I must add that Holy Nativity branch who have had no Vicar for 2½ years have been held together very successfully and likewise St Matthew and St Phillip’s. 
Age, like all our branches now, is a big factor.
We are all doing our best in a very difficult situation with thanks to Branch Leaders who are our mainstay
Anne Blight….Deanery Leader
